


Animal Welfare and Ethical Review Board (AWERB) Minutes 30/05/2023  

• PPL transfer: A40-23 Previous licence holder is leaving the establishment, new PPLh is very 
experienced, there are no concerns here.  Committee approves the transfer 

Applications submitted and considered by the amendment Sub-Committee: 

 Approved:  

A28-23, A31-23, A32-23, A33-23, A39-23  

Updates to the AWERB: 

 

4. BVS director update to the committee 

• Meetings held with department of Social Responsibility and Sustainability: Looking into air 
control units that can control relative humidity at the cage level, steam efficiency,  

, behavioural change to help and encourage more recycling, and an 
alternative life cycle for dirty bedding such as using it to produce energy. 

• There have been discussions about , and an embryo rederivation program 
which is currently awaiting budget approval.  

• The yearly roadshows had a ~350 total attendance, recordings will soon be available for people 
who couldn’t make them live.  

•  talking about workflow and new exploratory avenues for behavioural work in the new 
facility. Talking to buildings and estates about wall and ceiling finishes so we can sterilise by 
hydrogen peroxide vapour. 

• All fish users have been emailed to set up a refresher for how to set up baffles and tanks before 
end of June.  

5.            BVS Deputy director update to the committee 

•  was fumigated last week. Manager to send out email to all potential users to offer an 
induction tour.  

• June facility forums have been cancelled as newsletters were sent out recently, however 
technical issues affected distribution, and they will be sent out properly soon. Next facility 
forums will be in the Autumn, currently rethinking the format to improve attendance.  

• Mental health awareness week is 21st June. Chaplaincy is doing a workshop on Impact without 
Burnout, will be bookable through Events.  

• Schedule 1 kills and their impact on technicians – issue raised by technicians and by congress 
this year 

6.            NVS update to the committee 

• There were several SC18s this month, all related to single animals, appropriate actions were 
taken in all cases.  

• –practices and procedures in the facility are currently 
being examined. An email will go out to users to ask them to discuss plans with NVS  

• 3Rs/CoC meeting report: 
o The committee is organising a trial session of ‘Careful stories’ on 31st August. This will 

involve PILh and technicians who have been in post a year or less. 
o  Rehoming is proceeding well, with four rats rehomed last week.  








